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Please be informed that the British Council has been included in the register of 'undesirable 

organisations' in Russia. This is related to a change in Russian legislation that impacts 

organisations linked to foreign governments that are viewed as undesirable by the Russian 

government. 

 

Any connection with the British Council could potentially entail risks for individuals who are 

Russian citizens or have other ties to Russia. This applies even if the individuals live outside of 

Russia. We encourage you to consider this situation carefully and assess personal risks. 

 

If you no longer wish to proceed with your test as a result of this change, you may request a full 

refund by contacting us. 


